
Antichrist Powers on the Rise

Christian J. Pinto discusses the World Government Summit 2022 that opened
with the first session titled: “Are We Ready for a New World Order?” The
globalist powers continue to publicly proclaim their intentions while the
various governments of the world move in what appears to be lock step
agreement with them. Meanwhile the new normal is the perversion of humanity
at unprecedented levels. We consider the warnings of Scripture concerning
Mystery Babylon the Great from Revelation chapters 17 through 18, and how the
nations are said to be drunk with the “wine of the wrath of her fornication.”
With the advance of the immoral agenda of the left, are we watching the
fulfillment of prophecy as whole populations are bewitched with the
normalization of evil? Also discussed is the development of a cashless system
of currency which was another topic of the World Government Summit.

Partial transcript of the Soundcloud podcast

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is Noise of
Thunder Radio. Today on the show, we are going to talk about the anti-Christ
powers on the rise.

There’s no question that what is going on in our country and around the world
with globalism with the advance of what has for years been called the New
World Order, but is also known by a variety of other names right now. They’re
calling it the Great Reset. They’re calling it Build Back Better.

I remember when we interviewed Peter Dawkins, who was the leading expert on
Sir Francis Bacon. A lot of this had to do with Bacon’s vision of a
scientific world order, the advancement of learning education and so on that
would develop modern science, which is exactly what we’re seeing.

And they’ve got people like Klaus Schwab talking about the Fourth Industrial
Revolution, which is taking technology to the next level, even beyond what
we’ve seen thus far, but also using it as a control system, a system of
tyranny and control.

One of the books about Bacon by Peter Dawkins was called Building Paradise,
the Freemasonic and Rosicrucian Six Days Work. That’s what it’s called in
some circles.

These are things that I think about as I’m watching what’s happening now with
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the World Economic Forum with Biden coming out, talking about a new world
order.

And what they’re doing is they’re refusing to prosecute certain crimes. This
is how they’re allowing our country right now to be flooded with all of these
illegal immigrants because the people who were in power who would normally
prosecute this and prevent it from happening have been told to basically
stand down and just allow the country to be flooded with foreigners, knowing
that it’s going to do great harm to our economy, to culture, to all sorts of
problems are going to come about as a result.

And that’s what they want. They want a certain amount of chaos in mayhem
because, through all of that, that’s how they are planning to establish their
new order of things, their new normal. That’s another name for the New World
Order, the new normal.

And yet what are we finding with this new normal? We’re finding the
advancement of immorality, just gross extreme immorality with this entire
LGBT movement.

When you consider the links to Rome with a lot of this globalism that’s going
on and the ecumenical movement gathering in all of the pagan world religions,
that’s what you find with this world economic forum and this world government
summit. You look out at the audience there and you’re seeing all of these
different leaders from different parts of the world and all these different
world belief systems, different religions.

And so when we’re reading in the book of Revelation, where it says in
Revelation chapter 18 verse 2, where the angel cries and it says, and he
cried mightily with a strong voice saying, Babylon the Great is fallen, is
fallen and has become the habitation of devils and the hold of every foul
spirit and a cage of every unclean and hateful bird for all nations have
drunk of the wine of the wrath of her fornication. And the kings of the earth
have committed fornication with her, you just think about how all of these
globalist leaders have cooperated with this immoral agenda so that they’re
pushing sodomy all over the world, all over the world. They’re promoting this
whole concept of LGBT rights, the rights of sodomites, etc.

In Revelation 19 verse 1, it says, and after these things, I heard a great
voice of much people in heaven saying, Hallelujah, salvation and glory and
honor and power unto the Lord our God. For true and righteous are His
judgments, for He hath judged the great whore, which did corrupt the earth
with her fornication, and hath avenged the blood of His servants at her hand.

Notice how it talks about how the great whore, Mystery Babylon, has corrupted
the earth, not just a single country or a few countries or whatever, but
corrupted the whole earth with her fornication, her sexual immorality. That
is what we are witnessing in our day. We’re witnessing this at an
unprecedented level. In centuries past, you’ve had individual cities,
individual societies that have become corrupted and then they’ve been
overthrown. Now we are literally watching in our lifetime the systematic
corruption, immoral, ungodly, evil, wicked sodomite corruption of the entire



earth.
And certainly, there are still parts of the earth that are resisting all of
this, that are refusing to go along with it, but the corruption has spread
rapidly in such a very short period of time. I mean, it’s really quite
unbelievable. But it goes back to the post-World War II generation. Of
course, we talk about this from the perspective of the Kinsey reports.

In our upcoming documentary on American Jesuits, we’re going to be talking
about the role of the Jesuit general Pedro Arupé, Pedro Arupé in 1969
commissioned a Jesuit priest named John McNeil, who was a homosexual priest,
a homosexual Jesuit, and he commissioned him to effectively write the book,
The Church and the Homosexual, which he did and published around 1970. From
that point on, you find the Jesuits and Rome helping to advance this
homosexual agenda in America and ultimately throughout the world.

And it’s having a devastating impact. I mean, I believe that this had
everything to do with the outbreak of the HIV, the AIDS virus, 1981. And now
it’s reported that over 36 million people around the world have died from the
AIDS pandemic. It’s just unbelievable. What has happened? And we’re watching
the progress of this more and more. It’s an uncomfortable topic, but
unfortunately, we have to confront it. Because if we don’t, then the danger
is it could overrun our entire country.

I have warned for years that Fox News is really a conservative oracle of
Rome. It’s information control for the conservative camp. And now you’ve got
Sean Hannity, who is supporting Bruce Jenner in drag as a Fox News
contributor, now officially on Fox News. Fox News has officially thrown their
support behind this transgender agenda, which is utterly immoral. It is a
complete distortion and perversion of God’s creation. The Scripture says very
clearly, the man shall not put on that clothing, that pertaineth unto the
woman. All they that do so are an abomination unto the Lord. And yet sadly,
that is being normalized. And that’s all part of the new normal. What they’re
really trying to do, folks, is to destroy the authority of the Bible, the law
of God, the authority of Christianity in Western civilization, really
throughout the world.

These are anti-Christ powers that are on the rise. Klaus Schwab, all of these
groups, they are anti-Christ and they are, they are right now. They are
beginning the process of trying to fulfill Revelation 17 and verse 14, where
it says, these shall make war with the Lamb, and the Lamb shall overcome them
for he is Lord of Lords and King of Kings. We know how the story ends,
brothers and sisters. We know where it’s all going to end up, but it’s very
disturbing to watch it unfold right before our very eyes.

We are talking about the powers of Antichrist on the rise. 1 John 2 and verse
22 says, Who is a liar but he that denieth that Jesus is the Christ? He is
Antichrist that denieth the Father and the Son.

There have been groups and powers that have been against the Gospel from the
first century. And in every century, there’s been some measure of hostility
in one way or another. What’s unique about our time is the Parliament of
World Religions that happened back in 1893. I don’t know of any other time in



history where you had all of these leaders of the various religions of the
world all come together like they did back in 1893 and begin this process of
ecumenical blending of all the world religions as though they are one and the
same.

And of course, we know it was then furthered with the publication of Vatican
Council II in the 1960s, largely at the instigation of the Jesuits. They’re
the key authors of Vatican Council II. And I believe that this is in no small
part what is being referenced in Revelation 18 and verse 2, because the
Scripture tells us that what’s behind these pagan religions, what’s behind
all of the idols of the pagan world are demonic powers.

That’s what the Apostle Paul says when he’s writing to the Corinthians. He
says, I tell you which the sacrifice, the sacrifice which the Gentiles
sacrifice, they sacrifice to demons or devils and not to God. So right there
we’re being told, you find passages throughout the Old Testament that say the
same thing, that when they’re sacrificing to the idols, they sacrifice to
devils.

And so when we get to Revelation 18 and verse 2 where it says Babylon the
Great is fallen, is fallen and is become the habitation of devils and the
hold of every foul spirit and a cage of every unclean and hateful bird. I
have believed for years that that is a direct reference to Rome gathering as
we saw Pope John Paul II to back in 1988, when all of these world religions
came together in Assisi, Italy. And the Pope told them that they were all
praying to the same God. So become the habitation of devils and the hold of
every foul spirit. All the idols come together through Mystery Babylon.

And we see Rome really being at the very center of that. Rome is instigating
it. There’s no question. But we also know that Antichrist is more complex. We
have 1 John 2 and verse 18 that says, little children, it is the last time.
And as you have heard that Antichrist shall come, even now there are many
Antichrists, whereby we know that it is the last time.

There’s no question that this new world order is seeking to replace what they
perceive as the old world order, which is the order whereby Christianity and
Western civilization dominated most all the nations of the earth, through the
rise of the British Empire, through the development of the United States of
America. By the time you get to the beginning of the 20th century, Christian
countries were the most powerful countries in the world. They still are. They
still are collectively. But they have been infiltrated. They have been
sabotaged.

The European Union is not even trying to represent Christianity. They are
trying to overthrow Christianity. They hate Christianity. That’s why they’re
promoting sodomy and Sharia law and trying to advance the Muslims and fill up
all the countries with as many Muslim migrants as they possibly can to
sabotage Christian civilization. So what had been for centuries, the
Christian standard is going to be done away with and replaced by something
else, some kind of socialist, Sharia form of government.

We generally call it globalism. It has also been called the Red-Green axis,



Red for Marxism and green for Islam. Christianity is to be overthrown. And
that is Bible-based Christianity is to be overthrown. Anything, anything, any
right, any belief about morality and goodness, etc. based on the Bible is to
be utterly eradicated. That’s where they’re headed.

And that’s why the transgender and homosexual movement is so important
because it’s one of the cornerstone issues for the radical left. And that’s
why they got it into the courts. The purpose of things like gay marriage and
transgender rulings is to declare that rights do not come from God. It is a
complete denial of the constitutional view, or American, US constitutional
view, that rights come from God. That’s what they’re trying to do. They’re
trying to sabotage the whole idea that rights come from God. They want rights
to come from judges and lawyers, unelected officials, a handful of elites who
decide everything for humanity. And that’s influencing not only American law,
it influences international law.

The whole concept of international law began as a Christian idea. It was
based on the idea that God’s moral code is written on the hearts of all men,
according to Romans chapter two. That’s where it began. But by allowing the
socialists and these communists and now the Muslims to get involved, of
course, they have their own ideas about right and wrong. And they reject the
authority of God, and they certainly reject the authority of God according to
the Bible. That’s the key. The Bible is the key. They have to overthrow the
authority of Scripture.

I don’t believe this movement just began after World War II. You find the
beginnings of it in the early part of the 20th century. Even before World War
I. Remember, Karl Marx published the Communist Manifesto in 1848. By 1881,
you have the revision committee with Westcott and Hort (who in 1881 published
a Greek-language version of the New Testament from corrupt manuscripts).

One of Marx’s principles of subversion is that if you want to overthrow a
country, the rewriting of history is the first battleground. That’s the first
thing you’ve got to do. You’ve got to rewrite the history of a country. And
then you take away their history and their heritage, and from there, they are
easily overthrown.

That, I believe, is what the globalist powers, the powers in Rome and those
who have cooperated with them have done through Westcott and Hort and the
critical text. They rewrote the history of the Bible.

That’s where all of this is headed to sabotage Christian civilization by
taking away the very foundation, which is the Word of God. Man does not live
by bread alone, but by every word that proceeds from the mouth of God. That’s
what Jesus said. But as the Scripture warns, if the foundations be removed,
what can the righteous do? We have no firm foundation to stand on without the
Word of God, without God’s Holy Scripture, divine revelation that has been
given to us. It’s why the fight for the Bible is so important. It’s why it’s
so important because from that, sabotaging the Scripture in the late 19th,
early 20th century, that has opened the door for all of this anti-Christian
socialist-communist and now pagan invasion and Islam.



What these globalists are doing is they’re hijacking the historically
Christian countries of the world and using them for this Marxist socialist
globalist ambition. And if they go to digital currency, what it will do is it
will give them a control system. They’ll be able to control everything that
everybody does where they can shut down your buying ability. They’ll they’ll
say, okay, you can’t buy or sell because you have opinions that we don’t
like. And they could use this as a weapon against the Christian population.

They could say, okay, “Well, you’re telling people that homosexuality is
wrong. We’re going to shut down your spending ability. You’re no longer going
to be able to use your digital credits, whatever they are, because you’re not
telling people what we want you to tell them.”

So many people are very rightly warning that this will turn into a control
system. Because as long as you have cash and as long as you have gold and
silver coins and as long as you have material currency, people can do
business one way or another. There’s only so much control that government
entities can have over what people are doing as long as there’s cash and
circulation, but once everything becomes credit or a cashless society, that
channels all the power, all the control into the hands of the state. And now
they can turn on and off your credit. They’re already doing this in China.

It is moving things in the direction of a mark-of-the-beast type system where
they will be able to say no man can buy or sell unless you do whatever they
want you to do. So we’ve got to be on our guard with this. We’ve got to
recognize as we see these things coming to pass, that the Lord has warned us
about these things.

And this is where it’s very important that we understand we are not called to
cooperate with a corrupt and evil government. We can obey the powers of
government in as much as they obey the general commandments of God. But if
they openly violate God’s law and compel us to cooperate with them, there we
say with the apostles of old, we ought to obey God rather than men.


